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The Tarheel Central Chapter Newsletter Volume 2024, Issue 10, OCT 2, 2023 

Published by The Tarheel Central Chapter of MOAA, Inc., since 1977, chartered May 9, 1978, and serving Davidson, 
Davie, Forsyth, Stokes, Surry, and Yadkin Counties.  

This Newsletter and others may be found at our website: https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/about/ under Social Media. 
Please sign into and like us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/1285830908624290 

For the full experience go to our website and enjoy the pictures, too! Click on this link: 
https://tarheelmoaa.org/about/ then click on the Oct 2nd edition. 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: 

Greetings. It was great to see everyone again at the September meeting after a long hot 
summer. The good company, good food and an outstanding guest speaker all contributed to a 
very cordial and friendly atmosphere. I do believe a good time was had by all and it gives me 
great pleasure to announce that the guests at our September Dinner Meeting have all joined 
the chapter.  As of this writing the chapter stands at 110 members.  Our guest speaker at that 
meeting was one of our own, BG Mabry E. “Bud” Martin, Civilian Aide to the Secretary of the 
Army (CASA) North Carolina (Central).  His extremely informative presentation presented a 
clear understanding of his duties as CASA, the issues facing Army recruitment and how the 
Army is meeting the challenge.  The eight October guest speaker is also a chapter member, 
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Vernon Robinson, Capt. USAF. His topic of discussion will be Russian WWII Female Fighter Pilots.  I look 
forward to seeing you there and please bring a guest. 

Take Care and Beware --- Phil Briscoe 

 

The Tarheel Central Chapter Challenge Coin 
Available for purchase at the monthly dinner 
meeting for $15.00.   On the front the 
chapter name runs above the US Flag and the 
MOAA moto rings the bottom. The 
NC state symbol is representative 
of the state flag in color and has a single 
white star located in Tarheel Central 
Chapter catchment area – Surry; Stokes; 
Yadkin; Forsyth; Davie; and Davidson 
counties.  On the Back of the coin is the 
official MOAA logo.  Can’t make the dinner meeting and wish to purchase? Adress purchase inquires to 
info@tarheelmoaa.org.  

 

TARHEEL CENTRAL CHAPTER: 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT is in concert with the Military Officers Association of America purposes and objectives. The 
goal is to foster fraternal relations among retired, active, and former officers of the uniformed services and their Reserve 
and National Guard components. Our aim is to actively promote the protection of the rights and interests of members of 
the uniformed services, their family members, including survivors, provide useful services for members and their families, 
and serve the community, the active military forces (past, present, and future) and our nation. 

Editorial Policy: The Tarheel Central Chapter is affiliated with The North Carolina Council of Chapters https://www.moaa-
nc.org/ and with MOAA national organization - http://www.moaa.org. As such, The Tarheel Central Chapter is nonprofit 
and politically nonpartisan. Editorial policies are established by the Tarheel Central Chapter Publisher and Editor and are 
in consonance with MOAA’s guidelines. Advertising and sponsorship are accepted based on MOAA policies and standards. 
The Tarheel Central Chapter (NC08) is a 501(c) 19 organization. Membership includes active, retired, veteran, and reserve 
officers (Warrant - Flag Officer) of the Armed Forces, NOAA, US Public Health Services, and the surviving spouses of 
deceased eligible officers of all 8 uniformed services. MOAA is an independent, nonprofit, politically nonpartisan 
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organization. 201 N. Washington St., Alexandria, Va. 22314 Phone: (800) 234-6622. “Never stop serving!” Use the 
Advocacy in Action section at: https://www.moaa.org/content/take-action/advocacy-in-action/.   

5-Star Newsletter Publisher and Editor – Greg Chase, LtCol, USAF (Ret) and Vina Chase; Editor may be reached at (336) 
946-2446 or gvchase98@gmail.com  The Newsletter is published for members and friends of The Tarheel Central Chapter, 
MOAA. 

5-Star Chapter Website & Social Media Manager - Thomas B. Denegre III, LCDR USN (Vet); The address is: 
https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/ Anyone wishing to receive this newsletter by e-mail may do so by using the “Contact Us” 
link or contacting the editor. If we have your email, you will receive this newsletter 9 times per year.  

CHAPTER ADMINISTRATIVE VOLUNTEERS 
Elected Officers: 

President – Phil Briscoe, CAPT, USN (Ret)  
First Vice President – Tom Miller, Capt., USAF (Vet) 
Second Vice President – Jason Ford, LT USN (Ret)  
Secretary – Mary Laverdure, Capt., USAF (Vet)  
Treasurer – Mike Chapman, CW4 USA (Ret) 
Immediate Past-President – Gregory M. Chase, LtCol, USAF (Ret) 

 
Directors:    

Thomas B. Denegre III, LCDR USN (Vet) 
Mark Ferketish, Col, USMCR (Ret) 
Krista Ford, Member Spouse 
Ted. Robinson, Col, USMC (Ret) 
I.B. Southerland III, Maj USAF (Ret)  
VACANT (Surviving Spouse Liaison) 

Chapter Standing Committees: 

Membership Committee - Ted. Robinson, Col, USMC (Ret) 
Nominating Committee – Gregory M. Chase, LtCol, USAF (Ret) 
Scholarship/JROTC Committee - I.B. Southerland, Maj USAF (Ret)  

Chapter Assistants: 
Chaplain – Dennis Lennon, CDR, USNR (Ret)  
“Clipping Coupons for Troops” Program – VACANT  
JROTC Programs Point of Contact - Al Chandler, LTC, USA (Ret)                 
Legislative Affairs Liaison – VACANT (Greg Chase – Acting) 
Newsletter Editor – Gregory M. Chase, LtCol, USAF (Ret) 
Personal Affairs – Dennis Ammons, 1Lt, USA (Vet) 
Programs Chair - Jason Ford, LT USN (Ret)   
Public Relations – Greg Bean, LtCol, USMCR (Ret) 
Social Secretary – Warren Boyer, 1st Lt, USMCR (Vet) 
Surviving Spouse Liaison – VACANT 
Website/Social Media - Thomas B. Denegre III, LCDR USN (Vet)  

Note: Contact Info is available under the Directory Tab in the Tarheel Central Chapter Website:  
https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/directory/ 

From Tom Miller our 1st VP: MOAA REAL & VIRTUAL TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES: 

• MOAA Webinar: Finding your path to Financial Independence Oct 8, 1400- 1500.  

• MOAA 2024 Annual Meeting of the Membership, Oct 25 1400-1500, in person, 
Embassy Suites Alexandrea, VA. 

• Archive of past MOAA Webinar training, various subjects, available at: 
https://www.moaa.org/content/benefits-and-discounts/transition-and-

careers/webinar-archive/ . 

• For more info go to: https://www.moaa.org/content/events/moaa-events/  

Jason Ford, 2ndVP & Krista - NEXT CHAPTER MEETING:  

1. Scheduled speakers 
a) OCT 8: Vernon Robinson: Russian WWII Female Fighter Pilots 
b) NOV 12: Dr. Christin McMasters: Our Constitution, 

https://thelibertybellenc.com/about/  
c) DEC 10: Christmas Dinner Dance, DJ - Chief Carle USN 
d) JAN 14: Johnnie Pearson rec by IB 
e) FEB 11: Doug Marshall re: MEDICARE 
f) MAR 11: Toni Linker: First Bank account for veterans  

OCTOBER DINNER MEETING – October 8th. Salem Glen Country Club. 5:45 
PM. $25.00 a person. Dress is Business Casual. The meeting will feature US 

https://www.moaa.org/content/take-action/advocacy-in-action/
mailto:gvchase98@gmail.com
about:blank
https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/directory/
https://www.moaa.org/content/benefits-and-discounts/transition-and-careers/webinar-archive/
https://www.moaa.org/content/benefits-and-discounts/transition-and-careers/webinar-archive/
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Air Force Veteran (and Tarheel Central Chapter Member) Captain Vernon Robinson whose 
topic will be Russian Female Fighter Pilots in World War II. These female pilots were very 
successful and at the time Russia was an ally of the United States. Reservations may be made 
by calling Jerry Johnson at (541) 280-5950 or gaucho.johnson@gmail.com.   

RAFFLE, RAFFLE, RAFFLE! 

Where you could win 10 times what you put into the pot. Tickets are $1 and $5 for six. So 
don't forget your cash. (Refunds to the house are not permitted) 

Salem Glen is the venue for all our dinner meetings – the second Tuesday of the month! 
(Except June, July & August). Address: Salem Glen Country Club, 1000 Glen Day Drive, 
Clemmons, NC 27012-9560. 

Thanks to Greg Bean both for his tireless efforts and excellent onboarding, Al  
Nealeans  (pictured with Karen at left) is our new and enthusiastic Publicity Director 
for the Chapter who gets the word out to the Winston Salem Journal, Clemmons 
Courrier and WXII News. So, if you know any additional avenues for publicity, please 
contact him at: Alan Nealeans, 336-403-5254 or alan.nealeans@yahoo.com  

 

Mary Laverdure, Secretary Mark Ferketish – Board Director  

 

 

 

  

Tom Denegre – Webmaster, see our Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1285830908624290  

 

 

 

CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT NEWS:  
• Welcome new member Dennis Compton. Major US Army (Retired)   
• In June and July. the Membership Committee and Treasurer Mike Chapman audited the 
Chapter roster and revised the total membership number to 103.  
• Our membership goal for 2024 has also been revised to 113, an ambitious but 
achievable goal. 
• Please “Keep Your Light On” by wearing your military logo attire and being aware of 
others who identify with military apparel. 

¶ We need two new Membership Committee members. If you have an interest in this most important effort, 
please contact Committee Chair Ted Robinson at (478) 719-7596 or email him at 
tcr@privateclubassociates.com 

mailto:gaucho.johnson@gmail.com
mailto:alan.nealeans@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1285830908624290
mailto:tcr@privateclubassociates.com
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The September Membership Committee meeting will be held on Monday September 9th for lunch from 
12:30 – 2:00 PM at Salem Glen CC.  

Please welcome newest members Chris Lyon, USAF Veteran and Alex Zahorski, USA Veteran. Now our 
membership stands at 94. Please contact Committee Chair Ted Robinson at (478) 719-7596.  

Sign up to attend meetings with Jerry Johnson, aka 
The Roster Master, and Mike Chapman, Finance 
Minister.  

MOAA NATIONAL CHAPTER RECRUITING:   

MOAA National Chapter Recruiting (CR) offers the 
chapter financial incentives for both recruitment and retention of members. If you are aware of 

individuals in our community who are eligible for MOAA membership, please bring them to our attention, and educate 
them on the benefits of Tarheel Central Chapter and MOAA membership. 

TARHEEL CENTRAL CHAPTER DUES:  Dues were approved for $45 per year. Invoices have gone out. Please call 
Mike Chapman at (919) 601-3800 if you have any questions. 

MOAA / CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP ENROLLMENT FORM:  

Membership is open to active duty, former, retired, and National Guard and Reserve commissioned and 
warrant officers of the uniformed services and their surviving spouses. 

The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is the country's leading organization protecting the rights 
of military servicemembers and their families. Those who belong to MOAA not only lend their voices to a 
greater cause, but they also gain access to extensive benefits tailored to the needs and lifestyles of military 
officers. To apply for Chapter and National membership, please use the Application Form titled “THE LARGER 
OUR NUMBERS, THE GREATER YOUR VOICE. Why MOAA chapter membership matters.” Use the Form at the 
end of this newsletter. Or, go to our Chapter website at: 
https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/_sitestuff/1711650968/uploads/THCC-chapter_national_join-form_3-29-
2024.pdf  

SOCIAL SECRETARY:  

Your Social Secretary is Warren Boyer, 336 407-2374 

As announced in the September MOAA newsletter, the chapter has been invited to tour 
the Oak Ridge Military Academy in Oak Ridge, NC.  This visit will include a parade by the 
cadets, a tour of the museum, archives, and school. Jim Savage, a member of our MOAA 
chapter, is the “Director of Museum and Archives” at the academy and will be giving the 
tours. 

October 25th was chosen because it is a special day at the Academy, “Promotion Day”.  A 
parade, in honor of the students that are being promoted, will be held in front of 
Alumni Hall by the Corps of Cadets.  Phil Briscoe, President of our MOAA chapter, 
will “Troop the Line”, or inspect the Cadets during this event.  This will start at 
1:30pm and will last approximately 45 minutes.  (In the case of increment weather, 
the parade will be held in the gym) Following the parade, a tour of the school is 
planned. 

A time estimate during this visit: Parade:  45 minutes; Museum & Archives: 30 
minutes; Main Building Tour:  30 minutes.  

https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/_sitestuff/1711650968/uploads/THCC-chapter_national_join-form_3-29-2024.pdf
https://www.tarheelmoaa.org/_sitestuff/1711650968/uploads/THCC-chapter_national_join-form_3-29-2024.pdf
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You will need to drive yourselves to the Academy in Oak Ridge. If you plan to attend or have questions, please 
contact me.  I spent 2 ½ years at Randolph-Macon Academy in Front Royal, VA, and took part in many of these 
parades.  I am very excited to attend and relive memories.  Warren Boyer, wboyer7210@gmail.com, (336) 
407-2374   

Remaining Concerts during September and October:   

DATE EVENT LOCATION Time 

10/5/2024 The Kruger Brothers - Bluegrass & New American Folk Shallowford Square - Lewisville 4:30pm 

SURVIVING SPOUSE NEWS: CHAPTER ASSISTANT NEEDED. For our Surviving Spouses here is the link to MOAA 
Surviving Spouse data https://www.moaa.org/content/about-moaa/meet-our-leaders/surviving-spouse-advisory-
committee/surviving-spouse-corner/   Please contact Greg Chase (Nominations Committee) if you are interested in 
volunteering to be the chapter Surviving Spouse Liaison. It is not a requirement that you be a surviving spouse. Activities 
include monitoring the MOAA website for surviving spouse issues, keeping the chapter members and surviving spouses 
informed through the newsletter and personal announcements at the dinners, keeping our surviving spouses involved and 
recruiting surviving spouses."  

TARHEEL CENTRAL CHAPTER SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM:   

I.B. Southerland, Chair - The Chapter ROTC & JROTC 
"season" has closed out for 2024. 

Al Chandler is our ROTC Liaison  

Please continue to accept the DAVE HARRIS CHALLENGE 
to donate at least $100 to the JROTC Scholarship Fund 
each year. Mission:  To provide scholarships to those 

deserving of help in pursuit of further education, preferably leading toward a military 
career. 

TARHEEL CENTRAL CHAPTER OUTREACH: 

Your Board of Directors has determined the following worthy causes are deserving of our donations. As with 
the Scholarship Fund, donations can be sent to the Chapter Treasurer directly or included in your check for 
annual dues or monthly dinners. Just note on the check which cause you are supporting. We will ensure your 
donations get to your designated worthy cause.  

HONOR FLIGHT:  To celebrate America’s veterans by inviting them to share in a day of honor at our nation’s 
memorials. It cost $600.00 per participant. Vision:  A nation where all of America’s veterans experience the 
honor, gratitude, and community of support they deserve. For more information visit: 
https://www.honorflight.org/  

TOYS FOR TOTS:  Mission: to collect new unwrapped toys and distribute those toys to less fortunate children at 
Christmas. Goal: through the gift of a new toy, help bring the joy of Christmas and send a message of hope to 
America's less fortunate children. For more information visit:  https://winston-salem-nc.toysfortots.org/local-
coordinator-sites/lco-sites/default.aspx?nPageID=0&nPreviewInd=0&nRedirectInd=3  

MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MUD RUN: A CHARITY EVENT hosted by Marine Corps League Percy John Fulton 
Detachment #1075 Winston-Salem, NC. SUPPORTING the following Charities: Semper Fi & America’s Fund, 
Camp Lejeune, NC / The Fisher House at Camp Lejeune, NC / Toys for Tots / Young Marines Youth Program, NC 
/ State Veterans Home, Salisbury, NC / Wreathes Across America, National Cemetery, Salisbury, NC / City Lights 

mailto:wboyer7210@gmail.com
https://www.moaa.org/content/about-moaa/meet-our-leaders/surviving-spouse-advisory-committee/surviving-spouse-corner/
https://www.moaa.org/content/about-moaa/meet-our-leaders/surviving-spouse-advisory-committee/surviving-spouse-corner/
https://www.honorflight.org/
https://winston-salem-nc.toysfortots.org/local-coordinator-sites/lco-sites/default.aspx?nPageID=0&nPreviewInd=0&nRedirectInd=3
https://winston-salem-nc.toysfortots.org/local-coordinator-sites/lco-sites/default.aspx?nPageID=0&nPreviewInd=0&nRedirectInd=3
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Ministry, Winston Salem, NC / Savings Grace K-9, Lexington, NC / The Hero’s Center, High Point, NC / Irreverent 
Warriors. For more information visit:  https://usmcmudrunnc.com/event-information/general-information/  

BUDDY CHECK WEEK OCTOBER 21ST -25TH, 2024  

https://airforce.togetherweserved.com/usaf/servlet/tws.webapp.WebApp?cmd=Home Following the success 
of an earlier American Legion initiative, a government bill was created to direct the Secretary of Veterans Affairs 
to designate one week each year as a "Buddy Check Week" - 21st to 25th October 2024 - for the purpose of 
encouraging Veterans, caregivers, and other support groups, to reach out and check on the wellness and welfare 
of Veterans in their community. This is incredibly important as many Veterans are isolated from society due to 
public health concerns or other conditions or they may be struggling with such as disability, job loss, 
bereavement, depression, post-traumatic stress disorder, or simply loneliness. A friendly voice on the phone or 
a knock at the door to see if they are OK may be all that's needed to stave off a situation that could get potentially 
worse. By checking in and learning that something is not right will enable the appropriate support agencies to 
be contacted. In advance of Buddy Check Week, Together We Served (TWS serves all branches on separate 
websites) would like to encourage all TWS Members to think about the Veterans they know in their community, 
or who are TWS Members, who they can possibly reach out by phone or visit during Buddy Check Week. If some 
Veterans you know are TWS Members, please consider adding them to your Brothers/ Sisters List located on 
your TWS Service Profile Page, as a checklist. Please visit the following link for more information: 
https://department.va.gov/veterans-experience/va-veteran-buddy-checks/   

CHAPTER THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS LIST: 

Please notify Dennis Ammons, Personal Affairs officer, if you hear that a member or spouse is having 
difficulties. Dennis A. Ammons, dennis.a.ammons@gmail.com; 336 491-4123. 

Charles Stott - Recovering from an Automobile Accident 
Nancy Moore (R C Moore) - Illness 
Greg Bean - Illness 
Patricia Allen (Robert Allen) - Serious Illness 
Earl Anderson - Illness 
Carey Brown (John Brown) - Serious Illness 
Barb Carter (Jere Carter) - Serious Illness 

 
 
 
 
 
A LIVELY HAPPY BIRTHDAY APPLAUSE TO:  
Please notify Jerry Johnson, our roster manager, if you would like to be included on the Birthday List! 

Birthdays for October: 
Earl Anderson 10/13 
Skip Broome 10/20 
Jerry Casey 10/31 
Mike Chapman 10/01 
Tom Denegre III 10/17 

Tom Hatcher III 10/05 
Jack Hogan 10/02 
Lisa Johnson 10/12 
Stuart Peters 10/05 
Delores Pilcher 10/18 

https://usmcmudrunnc.com/event-information/general-information/
https://airforce.togetherweserved.com/usaf/servlet/tws.webapp.WebApp?cmd=Home
https://department.va.gov/veterans-experience/va-veteran-buddy-checks/
mailto:dennis.a.ammons@gmail.com
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Roberta Spratt 10/19 

 Happy Birthday to the US 
Navy - October 13, 1775 

(249 years!) 
The United States Navy traces its 
origins to the Continental Navy, 
which the Continental Congress 
established on 13 October 1775. 
Since 1972 each CNO has 
encouraged a Navy-wide 
celebration of this occasion “to 
enhance a greater appreciation of 
our Navy heritage, and to provide a 

positive influence toward pride and professionalism in the naval service.” Anchors Away my Boys! 
 
A LIFE WELL LIVED! I add this obituary because Ms. Doris was an active member of the Tarheel Chapter for many 

years even attending after her husband John R. Gordon, LtCol, USAF (Ret) passed in 2001. 
John was our Chapter President from 1988-1989. As indicated in her obit they had a great 
sense of humor.  
Gordon, Doris Isabel Doyle, December 13, 1920 - October 8, 2023. Doris Isabel Doyle Gordon 
passed away peacefully on Sunday, October 8, 2023 at the Kate B. Reynolds Hospice Home 
at the age of 102. Mrs. Gordon was born December 13, 1920, to Beatrice Morin Doyle and 
William Henry Doyle in Brunswick County, Virginia. She enjoyed a happy childhood as the 
oldest of five children and grew up in Richmond, Virginia where she graduated from St. 
Patrick's Academy. Doris married John Russell Gordon on April 6, 1942, in Richmond and they 

were married for 59 years until his death in 2001. Following Mr. Gordon's military service in World War II, Doris 
and John moved to his hometown of Winston-Salem, North Carolina where Mr. Gordon worked for Western 
Electric, then joined and ultimately ran the family business, Winston Printing Company. They raised six children: 
Judy, John Jr., James, Joseph, David and Bruce. An avid bridge player, Doris enjoyed weekly games at either 
Forsyth Country Club or Arbor Acres well into her late '90's. She was known to enjoy a gin martini along with 
oysters Rockefeller from her favorite restaurant, Ryan's, usually after voraciously reading the latest Danielle Steel 
novel. She traveled extensively throughout the world, touching almost every continent. She lived a full and 
rewarding life, just 65 days short of age 103. Doris' greatest achievement was successfully raising six children, 
exuding the strength and discipline of a CEO/CFO in running the family household. She was tough but fair and in 
her own way, held each child accountable for his/her actions. She stressed to always show your gratitude which 
is why the kids call her 'The best mom ever'. In Doris' last few years, she often asked why the good Lord kept her 
around so long as most all of her current age friends had passed. Her kids told her she would know when she was 
at peace, and it was time to go to heaven. That day came on Sunday, October 8th, 2023. Mrs. Gordon was 
preceded in death by her husband John Russell Gordon, her daughter Judith Gordon McCracken Choplin, son-in-
law John Choplin and three brothers, William, Leigh, and Meade. She is survived by her five sons: John Jr, James 
(Susan), Joe (Michele), David (Wipawan), and Bruce (Stephanie); grandchildren: David McCracken, Donald 
McCracken, Russell Gordon, Weatherly Gordon Bourland (John), Gray Gordon, Taylor Gordon Pengelly (Garrett), 
Grace Gordon and Lily Gordon; four great grandchildren: Michael, Elizabeth, Jordan and Ethan; two great-great 
grandchildren; her sister, Mary Doyle Ford; a special cousin, Betty Fultz; and numerous nieces and nephews. Mrs. 
Gordon was blessed with excellent health along with an independent spirit and was a constant source of 
amazement to those who knew her. For over 70 years, she was a loyal member of St. Leo's Catholic Church who 
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attended Mass regularly for as long as her health allowed her to do so. Online condolences may be made through 
www.salemfh.com.   

"CLIPPING COUPONS FOR TROOPS": CHAPTER ASSISTANT NEEDED. The Coupons for Troops Overseas Program 
provides expired and non-expired coupons to military families stationed overseas. Military families can use manufacturers' 

coupons up to six months past their expiration at commissaries. Coupons can make a significant 
difference since prices in overseas commissaries are significantly higher than those in the States. 
Families in overseas bases do not always have access to coupons in newspapers and inserts, you might 
be the only way they can receive coupons!  
Please contact Greg Chase (Nominations Committee) if you are interested in volunteering to be the 
chapter Assistant for this chapter initiative. Activities include keeping the membership aware of the 
program through the newsletter and personal announcements at chapter meetings; and collecting 
coupons at chapter meetings for forward as required to the troops. Check out this website to learn 
more:  https://supportourtroops.org/troopons. All you must do is follow the instructions and send 
them on their way! Expired Coupons go to PO BOX 430, Whiting, IN 46394-0430 - If sending currently 
active coupons – send them to: CouponCabin.com, Attn: Active Coupons for Troops, PO BOX 231, 

Whiting, IN 46394-0231 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS: CHAPTER ASSISTANTS NEEDED. Please contact Greg Chase (Nominations Committee) if 
you are interested in volunteering to be the chapter STATE or NATIONAL Legislative Affairs Liaison. Activities 
include tracking state or national legislation which affects servicemembers, veterans, retirees, and their 
families and keeping the membership aware of the legislation through the newsletter and personal 
announcements at chapter meetings. 

NORTH CAROLINA COUNCIL OF CHAPTERS: VETERAN MENTAL HEALTH, ADDICTION, SUICIDE (MOAA) - DATE 
& TIME - OCT 23, 2024 10:00 AM  IN  EASTERN TIME (US AND CANADA)The MOAA North Carolina Council of 
Chapters will be having a special seminar on "Unspoken Trauma All Veterans". This is an incredibly special 
insight that affects all of us. Whether or not you were in the service. Garret is also a MOAA member in the 
Coastal Carolina Chapter. The seminar will be on zoom 10am, October 23rd. The program and Q&A will be 
about 75 minutes give or take. All are invited to attend. We will be sending out a zoom invitation. Other state 
councils, chapters, virtual or not. For those that cannot attend we will be recording it. Garret Biss is a retired 
Marine Corps Pilot. Post-retirement in 2015, Garret confronted challenges common among Veterans: anxiety, 
depression, and a sense of displacement. Turning to alcohol as a crutch, it wasn't until suicidal ideation took 
hold that he sought change. Rather than traditional addiction treatments, Garret's path was shaped by 
mentoring that emphasized self-worth, rediscovering identity, and tapping into inherent strengths. This 
approach not only alleviated his addictive behaviors but also reignited his passion for life. In 2017, he co-
founded an addiction recovery residence in North Carolina. For this recovery residence, Garret designed the 
positivity-focused and strengths-based programming and curriculum which are deeply rooted in positive 
psychology and the principles of human flourishing. A TEDx Speaker, Garret is known for the insight into the 
unspoken trauma of military transition. As a professional recovery coach, Garret collaborates exclusively with 
military Veterans. Acutely aware of the hurdles they face, he is driven to ensure that Veterans’ potential isn't 
overshadowed by emotional turmoil or addiction. Developed by Garret, ValiantPath™️ is a virtual program 
tailored specifically for Veterans, blending group coaching, one-on-one emotional processing, and evidence-
based recovery methods. https://UnspokenTrauma.vet Please share this meeting link below: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZArdO6prTguH933aHeGJ0uaz6DULbDpXiXH 

http://www.salemfh.com/
https://supportourtroops.org/troopons
https://unspokentrauma.vet/
https://mailtrack.io/l/0a7ec712d2210ba2de6c1a0a1c331cdd213d46f8?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZArdO6prTguH933aHeGJ0uaz6DULbDpXiXH&u=8749972&signature=77ec6b6ba8e37497
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Save the date: The North Carolina Council of Chapters will be having 
their Annual meeting at the Hawthorne Inn & Conference Center, 
Winston-Salem, NC on November 15 and 16, 2024. We will have 
dinner and a speaker Friday night. The letter with the details at 6-7 
weeks before the meeting, late September send out the information. 
CAPT David Lee is making final arrangements with the hotel. Below 
are some pictures of the hotel and conference room.  

 

THE MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA (MOAA) MISSION:  

THE MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA'S (MOAA) most extraordinary mission is to improve 
the lives of military, Guard and Reserve, Veterans, Retirees, Survivors, and their families, achieved through 
tireless advocacy efforts in our nation's capital. This is the link to the National MOAA Email Preference 
Center Search Page: https://moaa.highroadsolution.com/moaa_preference_page/EmailSearch.aspx 
ENTER YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS & CLICK SEARCH. View or change your newsletter subscriptions from MOAA 
National.  

NATIONAL LEGISLATION: Wanted: More Veterans in Congress by Jen Goodale, October 01, 2024. (This article 

originally appeared in the October 2024 issue of Military Officer, a magazine available to all MOAA Premium and Life 
members. Learn more about the magazine here; learn more about joining MOAA here.) With the end of extreme 
partisanship nowhere in sight, is the decline of military experience in the halls of Congress a contributing factor? Veteran 
representation in Congress has decreased over the past several decades, falling from more than 70% in the 1970s to just 
18% in the current 118th Congress. During that same time period, Americans’ trust in Congress has gone from 54% to 
22%, according to Pew Research. Some lawmakers increasingly appear to want to “go viral” rather than get bills and 
budgets passed, which raises the question: Do we need more veterans in office? [JOIN THE FIGHT: MOAA's Legislative 
Action Center] There are several compelling reasons their service is needed now. Veterans often bring a sense of unity and 
bipartisanship to Congress. Their shared experience of serving the nation transcends political divisions, fostering a spirit of 
collaboration and common purpose. This camaraderie can help bridge partisan divides, facilitating more constructive 
dialogue and cooperation on critical issues. In a time of increasing political polarization, 
the presence of veterans can serve as a stabilizing force, reminding their colleagues of the importance of working together 
for the country’s best interests. A recent study published by the Center for Effective Lawmaking suggests “veteran members 
are 35% more effective and active duty veteran members are 46% more effective than their nonveteran colleagues” when 
it comes to introducing and passing legislation. Perhaps that’s because veterans are more likely to engage across the aisle. 
Of the top 20 House representatives on the Lugar Center’s Bipartisan Index, six have military experience. The same holds 
true for two of the top 10 in the Senate. [FROM MILITARY TIMES: Here Are All the Veterans Running for Congress in 
2024 | Fewer Vets Will Be on the November Ballot for Congress This Year] Beyond the benefits of successful legislation and 
increased bipartisanship, veterans in Congress serve as advocates for their fellow servicemembers, veterans, uniformed 
families, and survivors. They understand the challenges faced by military personnel, from deployment stresses to 
reintegration into civilian life. This empathy and firsthand knowledge enables them to craft and support legislation that 
addresses the needs of the uniformed services community. Initiatives such as improved health care services, mental health 
support, and educational benefits are often championed by veteran legislators who recognize the sacrifices made by those 
who serve. [RELATED: What a Key Congressional Report Could Mean for TRICARE, Military Health Care Access] Informed 
Policymaking - The presence of individuals with military experience in Congress also plays a vital role in shaping informed 
and effective policymaking, particularly in areas related to national security, defense, and veterans’ affairs. This unique 
perspective, honed through service and sacrifice, offers invaluable insights that benefit the legislative process and the 
nation. Having veterans in Congress promotes a culture of service and leadership. These individuals exemplify qualities 
such as discipline, integrity, and a commitment to the greater good — traits that are essential in effective governance. Their 
leadership experience, often gained in high-pressure and complex environments, equips them with the skills to navigate 
the intricacies of legislative work, build bipartisan coalitions, and drive forward impactful policies. [RELATED: Congress 
Focuses on Improving Health Care and Services for Women Veterans] Voices Are Heard - Representation of military 
veterans in Congress ensures the voices of a significant, diverse, and minority segment of the population are heard. The 

https://moaa.highroadsolution.com/moaa_preference_page/EmailSearch.aspx
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/military-officer-magazine/military-officer-magazine/
https://www.moaa.org/content/join-moaa/why-join-moaa/
https://www.pewresearch.org/politics/2024/06/24/public-trust-in-government-1958-2024/
https://moaa.quorum.us/
https://moaa.quorum.us/
https://thelawmakers.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Deployed-to-the-Hill_Amoroso_27FEB23_CEL.pdf
https://www.thelugarcenter.org/ourwork-Bipartisan-Index.html
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/09/30/here-are-all-the-veterans-running-for-congress-in-2024/
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/09/30/here-are-all-the-veterans-running-for-congress-in-2024/
https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2024/09/30/fewer-vets-will-be-on-the-november-ballot-for-congress-this-year/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2024-news-articles/advocacy/what-a-key-congressional-report-could-mean-for-tricare,-military-health-care-access/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2024-news-articles/advocacy/congress-focuses-on-improving-health-care-and-services-for-women-veterans/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2024-news-articles/advocacy/congress-focuses-on-improving-health-care-and-services-for-women-veterans/
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military is a microcosm of society, with individuals from various backgrounds, regions, and walks of life. Veterans bring 
diversity into the legislative arena, contributing to a more comprehensive and representative decision-making process. 
Electing people with military experience is crucial for informed and effective governance. Their expertise in defense and 
security, advocacy for servicemembers and veterans, leadership, and ability to foster bipartisanship enrich the legislative 
process. As the nation faces complex challenges at home and abroad, the unique perspectives and experiences of military 
veterans are indispensable in shaping policies that protect and advance the interests of all Americans. When MOAA Speaks, 
Congress Listens! Learn more about MOAA’s key advocacy issues, and contact your elected officials using our messaging 
platform. 

TAKE ACTION 

2025 MOAA Signature Cruise Burgundy & Provence - Lyon to Arles, September 14 - 21, 2025 

Cruise the Rhône and Saône rivers, with MOAA’s President, and fellow MOAA members on this 7-night cruise 
on Uniworld’s S.S. Catherine.  
You will experience once-in-a-lifetime adventures like:  
¶ Experience “Village Day” in enchanting Viviers 
¶ Visit Avignon’s majestic Palace of the Popes 
¶ Stroll the very streets of Aries, made famous by Van Gogh 
¶ Hike the vineyards of the Rhône 
¶ Pedal through Lyon 
¶ ...and so much more! 

LEARN MORE 

 
MOAA President with travelers on one of the 2024 Normandy Signature Cruises  
Cruising with MOAA Vacations offers a safe and convenient way to experience a high-quality and affordable 
vacation. Enjoy the camaraderie of traveling with your fellow MOAA members and their guests from around the 
country as you make new friends and reconnect with others. Plus, MOAA leadership and staff are onboard to 
ensure you have a stress-free vacation and enjoy every part of the trip to the fullest as you make lifelong 
memories. Our special MOAA pricing will save you thousands off what you would pay for a comparable all-
inclusive luxury cruise. Plus, MOAA Members get $150/person on board credit ($300/stateroom). Want to find 
out more? Join us for a fun and informative online seminar to learn about this cruise! Join MOAA Vacations 
President, Jon Brenneman and Uniworld on Thursday, September 19th at 3pm EST. Click here to register. All 
registrants receive a copy of the recording after the webinar, so even if you can’t attend live, we encourage you 
to register! ah!! {ƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ /ǊǳƛǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻǳǊǎ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ah!! ŀƴŘ ah!!Ωǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘƛŜǎΦ CONTACT MOAA 
VACATIONS TO BOOK YOUR TRIP TODAY! Phone: 1-800-211-5107; Email:mail@moaavac.com; 
Website: https://moaavacations.com; Sign up for the MOAA Vacations e-newsletter for more information on 
upcoming trips, as well as special offers. BOOK NOW 

CURRENT VA INFO: https://www.moaa.org/content/events/healthcare-and-benefits/understanding-your-va-

benefits-june-2024/  

https://moaa.quorum.us/
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/102984905:745fcYI6N:m:1:3513647804:CC2CCA2947F9C95068DB0A1FF8370B7A:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/102984906:745fcYI6N:m:1:3513647804:CC2CCA2947F9C95068DB0A1FF8370B7A:r
mailto:mail@moaavac.com
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/102984907:745fcYI6N:m:1:3513647804:CC2CCA2947F9C95068DB0A1FF8370B7A:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/102984908:745fcYI6N:m:1:3513647804:CC2CCA2947F9C95068DB0A1FF8370B7A:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/102984905:745fcYI6N:m:1:3513647804:CC2CCA2947F9C95068DB0A1FF8370B7A:r
https://www.moaa.org/content/events/healthcare-and-benefits/understanding-your-va-benefits-june-2024/
https://www.moaa.org/content/events/healthcare-and-benefits/understanding-your-va-benefits-june-2024/
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See the NC Division of Veterans Affairs newsletter at: https://www.milvets.nc.gov/ and the North Carolina 
Council of Chapters Newsletter at: https://www.moaa-nc.org/ 
Families Go to: https://www.military.com/daily-news/2022/11/09/free-lifetime-national-parks-passes-are-
coming-veterans-and-gold-star-families.html 
Need assistance with VA benefits? The Winston-Salem VA Regional Office is here to help. Visitors to the 
Winston-Salem VA Regional Office (https://www.benefits.va.gov/winstonsalem/) can now park for free in the 
Third and Main Street Public Parking Facility. Just take your parking ticket to the VBA public contact office upon 
check-in and ask for parking validation. For those who are unable to travel to Winston-Salem, you can make a 
virtual appointment with us here: https://va.my.site.com/VAVERA/s/ You can also find an accredited 
representative in your area by visiting https://www.va.gov/disability/get-help-filing-claim/ Accredited 
representatives include accredited attorneys, claims agents, and Veterans Service Officers (VSOs). They work 
on behalf of Veterans and service members—as well as their dependents and survivors. VSOs work for you, and 
their services are free. Be sure to check VA's website before choosing a representative. The representative you 
choose should be accredited through VA to ensure your claim is managed professionally and fairly. Visit 
https://www.va.gov/initiatives/protecting-veterans-from-fraud/ to learn more about protecting yourself from 
benefits fraud. 
Retiree Assistance Office (RAO) bulletins are located at: http://www.nhc-ul.org/rao.html and 
http://veteraninformationlinksasa.com/emos-rao.html FOR ALL VETERANS - RETIREE ASSISTANCE OFFICE 
publications; VALUABLE INFORMATION FOR ALL VETERANS; Provided by: Lt. James "EMO" Tichacek, USN (Ret) 
Editor/Publisher of the RAO Bulletin; All words and phrases in the color as the link below will open another 
page when "clicked on." 
http://thearmysecurityagency.com/index.html Welcome to My VA Benefits / Veteran Information Links and 
ASA - Army Security Agency. We provide the best veteran information portal for VA benefits. Visit us for all 
your VA needs! Site updated on January 15, 2021. 
Find your nearest VA regional office https://www.benefits.va.gov/ROWINSTONSALEM/directions.asp 
VA pension benefits:  You can work with a trained professional called an accredited representative to get help 
applying for VA pension benefits. 
Get help filing your claim https://www.va.gov/disability/get-help-filing-claim/ 

Veterans Crisis line: 1-800-273-8255 Press 1 - US Department of Veterans Affairs: Women Veterans Call Center 
– 855 829-6636. Link to Urgent Care organizations approved by the VA https://vaurgentcarelocator.triwest.com/ 
If you are under the VA healthcare system for a service connected heath condition and have had to or might 
need to use a Non-VA hospital emergency department and/or emergency transportation for a medical 
emergency related to your service-connected health condition, you or a family member must report this to the 
VA within 72 hours. Call: 704 638-9000 ext. 12022. Year ‘Round Veteran Discounts: 
https://blogs.va.gov/VAntage/85765/veteran-discounts-available-year-round/ 

MILITARY RELATED CONTACT INFORMATION:  

Casualty Assistance - Call toll free 877-353-6807. Overseas callers should contact the nearest U.S. Embassy. 

Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS) Telephone Center- Call DEERS at 800-538-9552, Monday through 
Friday, excluding U.S. federal holidays. 

Defense Finance and Accounting Service - The agency that pays military retirees and annuitants can be reached at 800-
321-1080, or through AskDFAS online. Visit the retired military and annuitants webpage for more information about pay 
matters such as tax forms, pay verification, Direct Deposit, myPay and more. 

Federal Long-Term Care Insurance Program - The program provides long-term care insurance to help pay for the costs of 
care you need if you can no longer perform everyday tasks (activities of daily living) by yourself because of chronic illness, 
injury, disability or the aging process. For assistance, call 800-LTC-FEDS (800-582-3337) or TTY 800-843-3557 to speak with 
a program consultant. You can also visit https://www.ltcfeds.com/.  

https://www.milvets.nc.gov/
https://www.moaa-nc.org/
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2022/11/09/free-lifetime-national-parks-passes-are-coming-veterans-and-gold-star-families.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2022/11/09/free-lifetime-national-parks-passes-are-coming-veterans-and-gold-star-families.html
https://www.benefits.va.gov/winstonsalem/
https://va.my.site.com/VAVERA/s/
https://www.va.gov/disability/get-help-filing-claim/
https://www.va.gov/initiatives/protecting-veterans-from-fraud/
http://www.nhc-ul.org/rao.html
http://veteraninformationlinksasa.com/emos-rao.html
http://thearmysecurityagency.com/index.html
https://www.benefits.va.gov/ROWINSTONSALEM/directions.asp
https://www.va.gov/disability/get-help-filing-claim/
https://vaurgentcarelocator.triwest.com/
https://blogs.va.gov/VAntage/85765/veteran-discounts-available-year-round/
https://www.ltcfeds.com/
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Identification Cards - Call 800-525-0102 for location of the nearest issuing facility, or visit the site locator or find at: 

https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco/locator 

Legal Offices - Assists members with preparing wills and powers of attorney, and answers certain legal questions. Visit the 
Air Force Legal Assistance website at https://aflegalassistance.law.af.mil.  

Medicare - 800-633-4227 or visit www.medicare.gov.  

Social Security Office - Call toll free 800-772-1213; commercial 410-965- 8019; or write to Social Security Administration, 
Office of Public Inquiries, Windsor Park Building, 6401 Security Blvd., Baltimore, MD 21235. Visit the website for more 
information. 

TRICARE Mail-Order Pharmacy Program (Express Scripts, Inc.) - In United States, call toll free 800-282-2881; or overseas, 
call 866-275-4732. Visit https://www.express-scripts.com/TRICARE/index.shtml for more information. 

Veterans Affairs - For benefit inquiries call 800-827-1000; life insurance 800-669-8477; status of headstones and markers, 
800-697-6947; special issues such as Gulf War/radiation/Agent Orange/Project Shad call 800-749-8387; GI Bill and 
education matters call 888-442-4551. Visit the website at www.va.gov/.Local Events You Might be Interested In: 

GREAT QUOTES: “The principle of the Constitution is that of a separation of legislative, Executive and Judiciary 
functions, except in cases specified. If this principle be not expressed in direct terms, it is clearly the spirit of the 
Constitution, and it ought to be so commented and acted on by every friend of free government.” —Thomas 
Jefferson (1797); “Socialism is a philosophy of failure, the creed of ignorance, and the gospel of envy, its inherent 
virtue is the equal sharing of misery.” –Winston Churchill 

HUMOR (Maybe?): In the realm of extreme free speech suppression contributed by Breg Bean: Three 
men are in a hotel room in Soviet Russia. The first two men open a bottle of vodka, while the third is 
tired and goes straight to bed. He is unable to sleep, however, as his increasingly drunk friends tell 
political jokes loudly. After a while, the tired man gets frustrated and walks downstairs for a smoke. 
He stops in the lounge and asks the receptionist to bring tea to their room in five minutes. The man 
walks back into the room, joins the table, leans towards a power outlet and speaks into it: “Comrade 

Major, we’d like some tea to room 62 please.” His friends laugh at the joke, until there is a knock on the door. 
The receptionist brings a teapot. His friends fall silent and pale, horrified of what they just witnessed. The party 
is dead, and the man goes to sleep. After a good night's rest, the man wakes up and notices his friends are gone. 
Surprised, he walks downstairs and asks the receptionist where they went. The nervous receptionist whispers 
that the KGB came and took them before dawn. The man is horrified. He wonders why he was spared. “Well, 
whispers the receptionist, Comrade Major quite liked your tea joke.” 

HISTORY: October! 
October 1, 331 BC - Alexander the Great defeated Darius III of Persia in the Battle of Gaugamela. 911 AD - During 
a siege in Constantinople, the Theotokos (Mary, the mother of Jesus) appeared at the church in Blachernae 
holding her veil over the praying faithful, among them St. Andrew of Constantinople. 1529 - Meeting between 
Martin Luther and Huldrych Zwingli. 1661 - Yachting began in England as King Charles II beats his brother James, 
Duke of York in a yacht race from Greenwich to Gravesend. 1768 - British troops under General Thomas Gage 
landed in Boston. 1847 - German inventor and industrialist Werner von Siemens founded Siemens AG & Halske. 
As of 2022, Siemens was investing $54M in its U.S. manufacturing footprint to support national infrastructure 
projects. Siemens was also to invest in existing and new sites in Texas and California that develop electrical 
equipment for critical infrastructure systems including EV charging, data centers, and industrial installations. 
1867 - Karl Marx published "Das Kapital" in Berlin, a description of the capitalist system, its instability and 
tendency to self-destruction. 1880 - John Philip Sousa became the new director of the US Marine Corps Band. 
1891 - Stanford University, California opened its doors after being founded by Leland Stanford and his wife Jane 
with a $40M donation (1891 dollars), in memory of their son. Among its first graduation class, was future US 

https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco/locator
https://aflegalassistance.law.af.mil/
http://www.medicare.gov/
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President Herbert Hoover. 1898 – The Jews are expelled from Kyiv, Ukraine. 1907 - A downturn in the stock 
market led to a run on the dollar; US President Theodore Roosevelt later called on financier J. P. Morgan to help 
manage the financial crisis. 1918 - World War I: Combined Arab and British force under T. E. Lawrence, known as 
Lawrence of Arabia, captured Damascus from the Turks. 1926 – An oil field accident cost aviator Wiley Post his 
left eye; he used the settlement money to buy his 1st aircraft. 1949 – The People's Republic of China was 
proclaimed by Mao Zedong (National Day); the Republic of China (Taiwan) formed on the island of Formosa. 1950 
- South Korean troops crossed the 38th parallel into North Korea. 1957 - B-52 bombers began full-time flying 
alerts in case of USSR attack and "In God We Trust" first appeared on U.S. paper currency. 1967 - Richard Petty 
continued his phenomenal NASCAR winning streak by taking the Wilkes 400 at North Wilkesboro Speedway; an 
unprecedented 10th consecutive victory. 1989 - US Army General Colin Powell at 52 became the youngest and 
first black Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, the nation's highest military position. 

6 chaplains who became heroes — without ever carrying a weapon 

What's not to like about chaplains, right? They hold good conversations, are generally nice, and most keep some 
extra hygiene products and pogey bait around for troops who wander by the chapel. Oh, they also perform 
religious services and counsel … by Logan Nye, Updated on Oct 21, 2020 9:55 PM PDT. 
https://www.wearethemighty.com/articles/military-chaplain-heroes/  

What’s not to like about chaplains, right? They hold good conversations, are generally nice, and most keep some 
extra hygiene products and pogey bait around for troops who wander by the chapel. Oh, they also perform 
religious services and counsel service members in need. Some of them have distinguished themselves by going 
far beyond their earthly call of duty. Despite not being allowed to carry weapons, these six chaplains risked their 
lives to save others. 

1. Chaplain Capodanno ignored his amputation and ran into machine gun fire to recover the wounded. Navy 
Reserve Lt. (Chaplain) Vincent R. Capodonna was in a company command post Sept. 4, 1967, in Vietnam when 
he learned a platoon was being overrun. He ran to the battle and began delivering last rites and treating the 
wounded, continuing even when a mortar round took off part of his right hand. He refused medical treatment 
and tried to save a wounded corpsman under heavy machine gun fire, but was gunned down in the attempt. He 
was posthumously awarded the Medal of Honor. 

2. Chaplain Newman gave away his armor, assisted the wounded, and held religious services ahead of the front 
line. In March of 1953, LtJG (Chaplain) Thomas A. Newman, Jr. was supporting series of assaults in Korea. He 
continuously exposed himself to enemy fire while assisting stretcher bearers. When he came across a Marine 
whose vest was damaged, Newman gave up his own and continued working on the front line. Throughout the 
mission, he was known for holding services ahead of the front lines. He received the Silver Star and the Bronze 
Star. 

3. Chaplain Watters repeatedly walked into the enemy’s field of fire to recover wounded soldiers. Army Reserve 
Maj. (Chaplain) Charles J. Watters was moving with a company of the 173rd Airborne Brigade when they came 
under fire from a Vietnamese battalion. During the ensuing battle, he frequently left the outer perimeter to 
recover wounded soldiers, distribute food, water, and medical supplies, and administer last rites. On one trip to 
assist the wounded, he was injured and killed. He posthumously received the Medal of Honor. 

4. Chaplain Kapaun interrupted an execution after staying with the American wounded despite facing certain 
capture. Army Capt. (Chaplain) Emil Kapaun performs Mass in the field, Oct. 7, 1950. When a battalion of cavalry 
found themselves nearly surrounded and vastly outnumbered by attacking Chinese forces on Nov. 1 1950, they 
still managed to rebuff the first assault. But when they realized they couldn’t possibly withstand another assault, 
they ordered the retreat of all able-bodied men. Army Capt. (Chaplain) Emil J. Kapaun elected to stay with the 
wounded. The Chinese soon broke through the beleaguered defensive line and began fighting hand-to-hand 
through the camp. Kapaun found a wounded Chinese officer and convinced him to negotiate the safe surrender 

https://www.wearethemighty.com/articles/military-chaplain-heroes/
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of American troops. After Kapaun was captured, he shoved a Chinese soldier preparing to execute an American, 
saving the American’s life. Kapaun died in captivity and received the Medal of Honor for his actions. 

5. Chaplain Liteky evacuated wounded, directed helicopters, and shielded soldiers in Vietnam. Capt. (Chaplain) 
Charles Liteky receives his Medal of Honor from President Lyndon Johnson. Capt. (Chaplain) Charles J. Liteky was 
accompanying a company in the 199th Infantry Brigade in Vietnam on Dec. 6, 1967 when the company found 
itself in a fight with an enemy battalion. Under heavy enemy fire, Liteky began crawling around the battlefield to 
recover the wounded. He personally carried over 20 men to the helicopters and directed medevac birds as they 
ferried wounded out. He received the Medal of Honor, but later renounced it.  

6. Chaplain Holder searched enemy held territory for wounded and dead Americans. Soldiers with the 19th 
Infantry Regiment in Nov. 1950 were desperately looking for soldiers lost during a heavy enemy assault in the 
Korean War. Volunteer patrols repeatedly pushed to the unit’s former positions to find the wounded and killed 
Americans. Capt. (Chaplain) J. M. Holder joined many of the patrols and continued searching even while under 
heavy enemy fire, according to his Silver Star citation. 
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THE LARGER OUR NUMBERS,  
THE GREATER YOUR VOICE. 
Why MOAA chapter membership matters. 

 
 
 
 
 

Tarheel Central Chapter of MOAA, Inc. 
MOAA AND CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP ENROLLMENT FORM 

 

Name   

Rank ______________________ Branch of Service __________________________________

Active Retired Former Reserve National Guard Surviving Spouse 
 
Spouse name  Email: ____________________ 

Address      

City  State          ZIP________   

Date of birth  Telephone-Cell  _  

Email ____________________________________________________Telephone-Land _____________________ 
(To ensure deliverability of MOAA communications, please provide a personal email address.) 

Are you a member of MOAA?  Yes,  No  Unknown 

 MOAA Member Number (if known)   
 

Not a MOAA national member yet? Check here to receive a BASIC 
Membership at no cost to you.

  BASIC 

 

And, for only $4 a month, you can upgrade to PREMIUM membership, giving you immediate 
access to a full spectrum of career and financial resources, exclusive publications, college 
scholarships for dependents, and countless discounts on products and travel.  
Visit www.moaa.org/join to learn more. 
How did you hear about MOAA Chapter involvement?   

Are you a member of any other MOAA Chapter(s)? Yes No 
If yes, which one(s)?    

To complete enrollment: 
• Fill in this form on your computer, save it, and email it to MOAA Membership: 
tcr@privateclubassociates.com. Mail your check ($45.00 annual chapter dues) payable to TCC 
MOAA to: Treasurer, 3160 Presley Dr., Winston-Salem, NC 27107-4532 
• For more information, please go to the Chapter website:  www.tarheelmoaa.org                                                    
 

You will be opted in to receive e-communications from MOAA and your local chapter. You will be able to  
opt out of any further e-communications at any time. MOAA will not sell or share personal information.M1900DMCHP 

 

Our Chapter is open to all 
active, reserve, retired, 
veteran and former 
(Warrant - Flag) officers of 
the US Army, Navy, Marine 
Corps, Coast Guard, 
Space Force, NOAA and 
US Public Health Service, 
their spouses, and 
surviving spouses. 

Affiliations:  
North Carolina of Chapters 
https://www.moaa-nc.org 
MOAA, Inc 
http://www.moaa.org. 
(independent, non-profit, 
politically nonpartisan) 

Dinner Meetings are held 
the second Tuesday of 
each month (Sept – May) 
at Salem Glen Country 
Club, 1000 Glen Day Dr, 
Clemmons, NC 27012.  

Social Hour begins at 5:45 
PM; Dinner at 6:45 PM; 
and the Program at 7:30 
PM.  

Dinner Cost: $25/person 

Dress is Business Casual. 

Chapter Dues: $45/year.  

http://www.moaa.org/join
mailto:tcr@privateclubassociates.com
http://www.tarheelmoaa.org/
https://www.moaa-nc.org/
http://www.moaa.org/
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Tarheel Central Chapter 

DINNER RESERVATION FORM for Tuesday, October 8, 2024 

Phone calls, emails and texts will be accepted until midnight on Thursday, Oct 3rd ; Salem 
Glen needs the reservation guarantee by Friday morning so the correct amount of food can 
be ordered for delivery in time for the meeting on the following Tuesday.  

Your Name: _________________________________________________________    

Birthday (DD/MMM – Member ONLY) ___________________________________ 

Number of Reservations: ______________________________________________  

Spouse Name: _______________________________________________________ 

Guests Names: ______________________________________________________  

At $25 each: ________________________________________________________  

Add Scholarship/Worthy Cause Donation: ________________________________ 

Add CY2025 Dues at $45: ______________________________________________ 

Grand Total: _______________________ Check #: __________________________  

Make all checks payable to: Tarheel Central Chapter, MOAA 

Call Reservations into:              
Jerry Johnson, COL, USMC (Ret)  
Call: (541)280-5950 
Text or Email: gaucho.johnson@gmail.com       

Send Checks to Treasurer:  
Tarheel Central Chapter MOAA  
% Mike Chapman 
3160 Presley Dr. 
Winston-Salem, NC 27107 
p8a284@yahoo.com  

 

mailto:gaucho.johnson@gmail.com
mailto:p8a284@yahoo.com

